
DEPARTMENT OF THE AIR FORCE 
377TH AIR BASE WING (AFGSC) 

Colonel Ryan S. Nye, USAF 
Vice Commander 
377th Air Base Wing 
2000 Wyoming Blvd SE 
Kirtland AFB NM 87117 

Mr. Kevin Pierard and Mr. Dave Cobrain 
Hazardous Waste Bureau (HWB) 
New Mexico Environment Department (NMED) 
2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building I 
Santa Fe NM 87505 

Dear Mr. Pierard 

The Air Force respectfully requests a meeting with the New Mexico Environment Department Hazardous 
Waste Bureau (NMED-HWB) in the 31 July 2020 letter to discuss comments #5, #7, and #8 within the 26 May 2020 
letter "Disapproval, Work Plan for Shallow Soil Vapor Sampling, Bulk Fuels Facility, Solid Waste Management 
Units ST-106/SS-lll, November 2019, Kirtland Air Force Base, New Mexico EPA ID# NM9570024423 HWB-
KAFB-19-014". The meeting, once scheduled and conducted, will inform the Air Force regarding the appropriate 
path forward in addressing comments and making revisions to the work plan based on the above referenced 
disapproval letter. NMED-HWB requested a revised work plan by 28 August 2020. Additional time will be 
required for NMED-HWB review of the draft response to comments table provided with the Air Force 31 July 2020 
letter, scheduling and conducting a meeting to discuss the above referenced comments, and NMED-HWB 
preparation ofa formal response regarding the discussion outcome. Furthermore, the preparation, review, and 
coordination of the revised work plan for submission to the NMED-HWB will require additional time. Therefore, 
Kirtland Air Force Base (AFB) respectfully requests a one hundred eighty (180) day extension request for the 
submission of the revised work plan from 28 August 2020 to 24 February 202 I. 1n addition, the Air Force 
understands the NMED-HWB identifies a review time for an investigative work plan as two hundred seventy (270) 
days as codified in 20.4.2 New Mexico Administrative Code. 

Upon NMED-HWB approval of the revised work plan, the installation and sampling of the soil vapor 
monitoring wells will coincide with the seasonal summer and winter sampling events as specified in the work plan. 

Kirtland AFB appreciates the valued working relationship with you and your department. If you have any 
questions regarding this request, please contact Mr. Sheen Kottkamp at (806) 463-0811 or email 
sheen.kottkamp.l@us.af.mil. 

Sincerely 

~-~ 
RY ANS. NYE, Colonel, USAF 
Vice Commander 



cc: 
NMED HWB (Pierard, Cobrain), letter and electronic 
NMED RPO (Stringer), electronic only 
EPA Region 6 (King, Ellinger), electronic only 
SAF/lEE (Lynnes), electronic only 
AFCEC/CZ (Cash, Kortkamp, Segura), electronic only 
USACE-ABQ District Office (Moayyad, Phaneuf, Dreeland, Cordova, Kunkel), electronic only 
Public Info Repository, Administrative Record/Information Repository (AR/IR) and File 



40 CFR 2 70.11 
_ _ _ DOCUMENT CERTIFICATION 

40 CFR 270.11 
DOCUMENT CERTIFICATION 

I certify under penalty of law that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or 
supervision according to a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gather and evaluate 
the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of the person or persons who manage the system, or 
those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best 
of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete. I am aware that there are significant penalties 
for submitting false information, including the possibility of fines and imprisonment for knowing 
violations. 

RY ANS. NYE, Colonel, U.S. Air Force 
Vice Commander, 377th Air Base Wing 

Kirtland AFB BFF 
Shallow Soil Vapor Sampling Work Plan Extension Request 
SWMUs ST-106/SS-l l I 

August 2020 


